



466 Valley Road | PO Box 165
Chandler, MN 56122

507-677-2555
www.losttimber.org

In the midst of this COVID-19 pandemic we want to assure you that we are forging ahead with our summer plans at Lost Timber Bible Camp. We do not know what this will look like come summer and we are hopeful that our summer camp programs can continue without interruption.

I want to encourage you to continue your plans for the summer and of course that includes sending your kids to Lost Timber. We strongly believe in the power of camp and we are excited for the opportunity to disciple your children and encourage them in their faith this summer. Don't miss this opportunity to invest in your children!

COVID-19 is an active and ever-changing situation. Be assured that we are drawing up plans right now to take extra precautions to try to prevent the spread of this virus. We always take the safety of your children very seriously and the protocol we are creating will be in place regardless of whether or not we are past this crisis.

Camp Registration Changes

We continue to accept camp registrations and we encourage you to register your children for camp right away to make sure you have a bunk reserved for your kids. We have made a few registration changes due to the current situation and the uncertainty of the future.

- **Bunk Reservations** – When you register your child(ren) for camp, we will reserve their bunk without the need to pay a deposit.
- **COVID-19 Related Cancellations** - In the event that we are unable to hold summer programs, or if you as a parent decide not to send your child to camp due to COVID-19 related reasons, we will cancel your registration at no cost.
- If you decide to cancel your child's registration, we simply ask for notification as soon as you make that decision so we can open the spot up to another camper.
- **Payments & Deposits** - Once we have clarity for our summer plans we will contact you and provide a two-week window of time for you to make your payment or deposit to continue to hold your child's spot at camp.
- **Already Paid Registrations** – Families that have already made a payment will receive a full refund in the event that we are unable to hold camp, or if you decide not to send you child to camp due to COVID-19 related reasons.

Again, as of now, we are planning on holding 2020 camp programs and we hope that your children are here to be a part of the fun!

Sincerely,

Aaron Ahlquist
Operations Director